To Whom It May Concern,

My wife and I are submitting a request to the Town Inland Wetlands and
Watercourses Agency to seek approval from the Town to install a 16’x32’ in ground
pool in the location where we currently have a 15’x30’ above ground pool.

The installer for the in ground pool will be excavating at the site of the new pool
while leveraging silt fencing as well as hay bales, if needed, to prevent any run off
from entering the wetlands as well as ensuring the area, soil, and any sediment are
contained. All of the soil excavated will be removed by the installer and disposed of
by the installer.

Attached are pictures taken today of the wetland area that is located to the rear and
left of the proposed new pool.

The proposed date of installation will take place in the late spring/summer and is
tentatively scheduled for June of 2021. I have also attached photo’s of the wetlands
in question.

Please reach out to me if there are any questions/concerns. We are seeking to have
this completed as soon as possible so the installer can schedule the install. I can be
reached at (860) 221-5599.

Sincerely,

o

Steven Phillips
16 Maplewood Drive
East Hampton, CT 06424



